





A Message from our Principals

Hello Parkview Middle School Families!

Welcome to Parkview Middle School! We are gearing up for the new school year right around the corner. On Monday, we will greet two sessions of 6th grade students for "Getting Ready for Middle School" as we witness all of the emotions of a new year and a new school on their faces...excitement, anticipation, nervousness, and everything in between.

Speaking of students, please mark your calendars for YOUR student's first day of school which aligns with all K-8th grade schools in our district:

- Wednesday, August 28th First Day of School for students with Last Names A LeClair
- Thursday, August 29th First Day of School for students with Last Names Lee Z
- Friday, August 30th SECOND Day of School for ALL students

In order to help everyone settle in, have our students learn about all of the new updates at Parkview this year, and our students and staff to begin building relationships with one another in a smaller group setting, our "Soft Start" will once again occur on the first day of school for each of the two groups of students.

Please take the time to read through and make note of all of the important information contained in this newsletter and future ones. There are many important dates and upcoming activities for Parkview families and students that are important to add to your calendar now.

For families NEW to our DISTRICT, please plan to join us at *New Family Orientation* on Monday, August 19th from 6 - 7 pm at Parkview. If you can attend, please fill out the form located in this newsletter and a spot will be reserved for your student and their immediate family members.

We will continue to send out weekly communications in our Weekly Wednesday online envelope so that you will be up-to-date on a weekly basis about what's happening at Parkview that your student may (or may not) be telling you. To ensure you receive all communication throughout the school year, please make sure your preferred email address is updated in PowerSchool.

In addition to this newsletter, you can expect future communications according to this schedule:

- Winter Newsletter: November, December, January
- Spring Newsletter: February, March, April
- End of Year Newsletter: May, June

We wish you an enjoyable last few weeks of summer as we look forward to seeing our students back in the building very soon! Thank you for all you are doing in the coming days to prepare your student(s) for a successful and rewarding year ahead.

Sincerely,

Kris Hucek & Michael Heim Principal & Associate Principal

#FIREUPJAGS!

#WEAREASD #STRONGER TOGETHER



IMPORTANT DATES FOR AUGUST, SEPTEMBER, & OCTOBER 2024

AUGUST 2024 SEPTEMBER 2024 OCTOBER 2024

Parkview Middle School

Email: kpage@ashwaubenonk12.org

Website: https://www.ashwaubenon.k12.wi.us/schools/parkview/

Location: 955 Willard Drive, Ashwaubenon, WI, USA

Phone: (920)492-2940

Follow us on social media below ▼ ▼

Facebook: <u>LINK</u>
Instagram: <u>LINK</u>

X: Link



ASHWAUBENON BLAST 2024!

The Ashwaubenon Blast is almost here! This event is a great way to have fun with neighbors, friends and family, start winding down the summer and prepare for the start of a new school year. We hope you consider attending and be sure to be ready to have some family fun as there are many events, delicious food, carnival games, and great musical guests that we are sure you will enjoy! For a more detailed list of what the Ashwaubenon Blast has to offer, click <u>HERE</u>. See you there!



SCHOOL SUPPLY AND BAND SUPPLY LISTS

School Supplies and Band Supply Lists

SOFT SCHOOL START FOR 2024-2025

The start of the new school year is approaching quickly and we are FIRED UP to see students in our building again. It is going to be awesome to see familiar and new faces walking through the doors of Parkview Middle School.

Similar to last year, we will be changing up the the first few days of school and a "soft start" for all students. This will ensure our students feel comfortable with the layout of the building, have time to begin building relationships with teachers in smaller groups, can learn more about our school environment, and better understand Parkview procedures and routines. Below you will find a breakdown of the first three days of school:

Wednesday, August 28th - First Day of School for students with Last Names A - LeClair Thursday, August 29th - First Day of School for students with Last Names Lee - Z Friday, August 30th - SECOND Day of School for ALL students

Monday, September 2nd, 2024 - NO SCHOOL: Labor Day

STUDENT PICK-UP & DROP-OFF SAFETY GUIDELINES

Students who are transported by school bus will be picked up and dropped off in the bus loading zone on the west side of our building.

Students who are transported by automobile should be dropped off and picked up in the circular drive in front of our school.

Please remember, that as you pull into the driveway in front of Parkview to drop off your child, you need to be in the right-hand lane and stay in the right lane as you pull up as far as you can to the light post past the Parkview Middle School electronic sign. The left lane in the driveway is the pull-out lane parents need to use after dropping off their son/daughter to exit the driveway. Some students and parents have discovered that the driveway at the Community Center on Anderson Drive is a safe and convenient place for pick-up and drop-off. We also have permission for parents to use the parking stalls at Target as a drop-off/pick-up option.

Please do not park in the driveways of Target as this is a fire hazard.

Lastly, please, **DO NOT BLOCK THE HANDICAP PARKING SPACE that is located at the front of our building** at any time during drop-off or pick-up. It is FEDERALLY mandated that handicapped individuals have access to this parking spot at all times.

2024-2025 BUSSING INFORMATION

Once again, Parkview will be utilizing Lamers Bus Lines for our students' transportation needs. Lamers sets up the bussing routes, schedules, and guidelines for our school district so if you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to Lamers directly via email at https://www.golamers.com/ or call them at 920-496-3600. Also, for more information about Private Pay options, click HERE.



PARKVIEW MEDICATION POLICY

School personnel will not administer prescription or non-prescription medications without a completed parent request form and a physician request on file if the medication requires a prescription. Parents who have a child attending Parkview who have special medication needs should stop in the main office or click HERE to access our Medication Administration Request/Consent Policy. Once this form is completed, you may email it back to the Parkview office (kpage@ashwaubenonk12.org) or print it and bring



it directly to the Parkview office. If your doctor would like to fax the form to us, our fax number is 920-492-2944.

Also, please click on <u>HEALTH LETTER</u> to read an important update from our School Nurse.

DRESS CODE 2024-2025

As the start of the upcoming school year draws closer, we know that most of you are doing your Back-to-School clothes shopping, please click on this <u>LINK</u> to access and review our dress code policy.

This information will also be included in our student planners to reference throughout the year. Planners will be handed out to each Parkview student at the start of our new school year.

Thank you for reviewing this with your student as you complete your back-to-school shopping for clothing and supplies.

NEW FAMILY ORIENTATION NIGHT 2024

If you are a family brand new to our **DISTRICT**, please click on the link below for more details about this important and informational event.

NEW FAMILY INVITE

SPORTS SIGN UP LETTER FOR PARENTS

Dear Parents,

The following information is in regards to athletics for the 2024-2025 school year. Coaches will explain the details and hand out schedules on the first day of practice during the informational meeting. Parents are welcome to attend but parent attendance is not required. Additional information is in the sign-up links below:

To sign your child up for Parkview Sports, simply click on the links below and complete the form.

7/8th Grade Volleyball Sign-up

6-8th Grade Cross Country Sign-Up

6-8th Grade Soccer Sign-Up

7/8th Grade Boys Basketball Sign-Up

7/8th Grade Girls Basketball Sign-Up

6-8th Grade Wrestling Sign-Up

6-8th Grade Track Sign-Up

6-8th Grade Tennis Sign-up

6/7th Boys and Girls Intramural Basketball Sign-Up

SPORTS SIGN UP LETTER FOR PARENTS (CONT.)

All Parkview athletes are required to have the following **ONLINE** item submitted in order to participate:



PV Athletic Paperwork Online Forms:

All Parkview athletes are required to have the following two **HARD COPY** forms and payment submitted to the Parkview Main Office in order to participate.

- 1. <u>Interscholastic Athletic Physical Examination</u>: Only ONE exam is needed for all 3 years at Parkview. (It can be faxed to Parkview at 920-492-2944.)
- 2. <u>Athletic Fee Form</u>: One per year (covers all activities and sports) **This \$20 fee MUST be paid before your student can participate in any scheduled games.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact our Athletic Director, Scott Conradt at 920-492-2940 ext. 4327 (school) or 920-562-5549 (cell).

CO-CURRICULAR FEES 2024-2025

Students are encouraged to participate in the co-curricular programs offered at Parkview. Participation in activities, clubs, and programs are offered in accordance with established school district activity codes. Students taking part in any co-curricular program which includes but is not limited to: athletics, dance, drama club, wall-climbing, Anime club, Gaming club, etc. will be

assessed an Activity fee of \$20. This \$20 covers as many activities as they would like to join for the upcoming school year. There is a \$75 limit for district families.

If your student is planning on playing or participating in a co-curricular activity, we are asking that you pay for this fee as soon as possible so that required paperwork can be completed in a timely manner. You are welcome to pay online or at our Back-to-School Night event that is happening on Thursday, August 22nd, 2024 from 3-5:30 p.m. We will accept cash, check, or a debit or credit card during this event.

Please email our Athletic Director at sconradt@ashwaubenonk12.org if you have any questions.

ASD LINKS TO PAY FEES

As a school district, we continually look for ways to make it easier for our families to pay fees whether it's for school meals or other school fees. Please click on the link below to access an Informational Graphic for more information:

ASD Fee Information

Also, the Parkview Middle School fee list for the 2024-2025 school year can be find in the link below:

Parkview Fee Information 2024-2025

You may pay your fees by bringing cash or check to the main office at Parkview Monday - Friday: 7 a.m. - 3 p.m. (Note: On Friday, 8/02 & Friday, 8/09, our office hours are 7 a.m. - Noon). If you would like to pay online using a credit or debit card, please access your efunds account in PowerSchool.

LIBRARY UPDATE FOR 2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR

Our Library Media Center is preparing for another fun and successful school year that is fast approaching!

Here are just a few reminders for the 2024-2025 school year:



For the 2024-2025 school year, ALL STUDENTS at Parkview Middle School will be provided with a Chromebook computer and charger to use for the school year. Items must be returned with their label stickers and in good condition at the end of the school year. Students will receive their Chromebook during the first few days of school which will be distributed by their Family teachers.

Parents, please review the Responsible Use Policy in our Parent/Student Handbook with regards to technology use and also, please, check your PowerSchool forms to make sure you and your student have agreed to the Chromebook Device Contract located under D1: Permissions and Agreements.

Together with your child, please look over the device and charger and contact Erin Sawaski @ esawaski@ashwaubenonk12.org if you notice any damage or other issues with the items your child was given. Students will also be asked to look over the device within their classroom the first week of school, as well.

Also, all students will have the opportunity to check out books and media from our LMC this year. Students can check out up to five items at a time and the checkout period is three weeks. Overdue

notices are sent to students' emails every Monday at 8 a.m. You can also view your student's checkouts by logging into the Follett Destiny app on Classlink. Students are responsible for paying the replacement cost of lost or damaged items. Our LMC is fortunate to be stocked with upwards of 20,000 items to suit all our readers' levels and interests. Please feel welcome to ask the LMC staff for recommendations! In addition to our print collection, we offer the following digital collections:

- Sora E-books, audiobooks and digital magazines login through Classlink using your 6-digit student ID
- Comics Plus digital comics, graphic novels and manga login through Classlink using your school Google account
- Gale health and wellness e-books login from our Destiny Library Catalog homepage using the code: parkmdls
- NewsELA login through classlink using the general code: T343RR
- Badgerlink databases login from our Destiny Library Catalog homepage using the code: jags

Thank you and we look forward to seeing your student walk through the doors of our LMC!



MUSIC DEPARTMENT BACK-TO-SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Our Music Department and its' teachers, Mrs. Michelle Kuchta, Ms. Jenny Hanna, and Mr. Chris Dinse, are gearing up for another sweet-sounding school year. With the start of school that is just right around the corner, they would like to share some updates, details, and important dates with you so that music teachers, students, and families are ready to jump right into a fun and exciting year of



music! Click on this <u>LINK</u> to catch up with what will be happening in our Music Department for the 2024-2025 school year!

SCHOOL-TO-PARENT COMMUNICATION OF INFORMATION

As a reminder for returning Parkview families and new families to our school, we send out most of our communications via email.

At Parkview, we utilize our Weekly Wednesday Envelope to publish current and relevant information typically by 3:00 p.m. every Wednesday during the school year with the exception of Winter Break, Spring Break, and Summer Break.

In this email communication, you will find Parkview school updates, Ashwaubenon District Information, as well as our Green Bay community-wide information that is relevant to our students and their families. We also publish our Parkview PAW Newsletter in this envelope. The Newsletter schedule is as follows:

- 1. Back-to-School Parkview PAW: Information for the months of August, September, and October
- 2. Holiday Parkview PAW: Information for the months of November, December, and January
- 3. Spring Parkview PAW: Information for the months of February, March, and April
- 4. End-of-the-Year Parkview PAW: Information for the months of May and June

Because this communication contains so much pertinent information, we ask that you please make it a habit to check the email links in the Weekly Wednesday Envelope on a consistent basis so that your student does not miss out on something they would like to participate in or be a part of.

You can find our Weekly Wednesday Envelope on our website under Parkview Middle School --> About Us --> Weekly Wednesday --> Publications & Forms --> Newsletters.

Follow our social media platforms below to get daily updates or highlights on the great things going on with classes, clubs, athletics, recess, staff, students, and more:

- X/Twitter
- Facebook
- Instagram

If you see something cool, give it a like, share, comment, or heart. We appreciate you helping share Parkview's story.

We are looking forward to seeing your student here at Parkview and partnering with you to make sure they have the best educational experience during their middle school years!









PARKVIEW TECHNOLOGY UPDATE 2024-2025

For the 2024-2025 school year, ALL STUDENTS at Parkview Middle School will be provided with a Chromebook computer to use for the school year. Students will receive their Chromebook during th

first few days of school which will be distributed by their family teachers.

Parents, please review the Responsible Use policy in our <u>Parent/Student Handbook</u> with regards to technology use and also, please, check your PowerSchool forms to make sure you and your student have agreed to the Chromebook Device Contract located under D1: Permissions and Agreements.

PARKVIEW PICTURE DAYS

Ambrosius Studios will again be taking our student and staff pictures this year. Click on this <u>LINK</u> to access an informational letter from Ambrosius with regards on how to order your student's class pictures for the 2024-2025 school year.

These are the following times that your student has the opportunity to get their school picture taken:

August 6th: Getting Ready for Middle School: <u>6TH GRADE</u> STUDENTS ONLY



August 8th: Getting Ready for Middle School: 6TH GRADE STUDENTS ONLY

August 22nd: Back-to-School Night: ALL STUDENTS

September 5th: Students who <u>HAVE NOT YET</u> had their picture taken

October 10th: Only for students who want a retake photo. There will be a charge from Ambrosius

for re-takes.

SCHOOL LUNCH MENUS: AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER 2024

August Lunch and Breakfast Menu September 2024 Breakfast Menu September 2024 Lunch Menu Food Service Letter 2024-2025







Parkview Back-to-School Night 2024

- When: Thursday, August 22nd, 2024
- Where: Parkview Commons, Classrooms, Gym, and School Office
- What: At Back-to-School Night, Parkview students can:
 - bring their school supplies to put in their locker
 - have their school picture taken if they haven't already
 - meet their teachers
 - walk the school to get a feel for the layout
 - visit our Library Media Center
- What: At Back-to-School Night, Parkview Parents, Guardians, and Caregivers can:
 - pay fees
 - meet their student's teachers
 - tour the school to see where their student's classrooms and lockers are located
 - learn about joining our Parent/Faculty Club to see what it's all about
 - · put money on their child's lunch account
 - turn in needed forms such as Sports Physical paperwork and Immunizations
 - pick up the two required school-issued locks and PE uniform, if they choose to buy one Parents are not required to purchase a gym uniform from Parkview. (Note: If you are purchasing those items elsewhere, we ask that the Phy Ed shirt is gray and that the shorts are dark green.)
- **Time:** Parkview Families with the last name:
 - A-L attend between **3:00 4:15 p.m.**
 - M-Z attend between **4:15 5:30 p.m.**

We look forward to seeing our Parkview students and their families at Back-to-School Night! We are also looking forward to the upcoming school year to be a fun and successful one for everyone!





Kathe Page

Kathe is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters